
RIP Chef Andy Gibb 

The Culinary World are deeply saddened by the recent passing of Chef Andy Gibb who quietly 

slipped away in his sleep in Singapore last week. 

From Dunedin to Milford Sound, Queenstown, Christchurch and more recently Singapore, Gibby was 

held in the highest regard as a professional Chef and mentor. When the culinary world required 

assistance Gibby was always first to have his hand up. 

Queenstown hosted a multitude of Culinary events back in 2002. Chefs from 18 countries 

appreciated fantastic cuisine they enjoyed from the team Andy led.  

Gibby has been recognised for his incredible work in the development of the Singapore Junior Chefs 

Club where he become the groups Honorary Advisor. 

Above all Andy was a mate to the Culinary Fraternity.  An industry that is heartbroken it could not 

say as personal goodbye. 

The Culinary Arts has lost a man of many achievements. He will be fondly remembered for his 

kindness, respect, generosity, and sincerity. A real Kiwi bloke who did not suffer fools or accepted 

any bull shit. 

We are all the richer for sharing such a wonderful friend. 

The Culinary World sends its sincere condolences to Fiona, Jonty, and Charlie. 

Ambassador to NZChefs Graham Hawkes (Hawksy) 

 

 

 

 


